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Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Weston Colville Parish held on Wednesday 11th May 2022 at 7pm in the Reading Room.


Present: Ray Vidler (Chairman), Bridget Durham (Vice Chair), John Garrod, Faye Parker, Constantine Pagonis, Jessica Ashbridge (clerk). 
In Attendance: District Councillor Geoff Harvey in part, 4 Parishioners, Keith Day, and Kim Cox from the Parish Nursing Scheme


Annual Meeting of the Parish
1. Chairman’s Welcome and annual report  - The Chairman delivered his annual report, appended.
2. Parish Nurse Scheme – Keith Day, and Kim Cox delivered a presentation about the Parish Nurse Scheme. They thanked the Council for past support. The scheme was Church led, but open to all, 80% of those helped had no faith. Kim Cox works two days a week but could do more. Her main role was as an advocate, delivering whole person healthcare. She has an honorary contract with Granta Medical Practice, and could task GP’s to act. Her other role was as an advisor, navigator, referral agent. She has 80 people on file, with 30 that are seen regularly. The funding comes from personal donations and PC donations. .
3. Heritage Map – A Parishioner delivered her presentation about a Heritage Map of Weston Colville that she is producing as part of an extended project qualification (EPQ) from Hills Road. The project started during lockdown. There has been source material gathered from primary and secondary historical experts, and the Reading Room Committee have applied for a Community Chest grant to create the sign. The design of the sign will be finalised after the Platinum Jubilee, and will be on display in the Reading Room on Sunday 5th June, for parishioners to look at it, and make suggestions for addition items to be added. There will be a QR code, as not all the detailed information will fit on the map. It will be placed at the Reading Room next to the Village Sign. It was suggested by Cllr Durham that permissive paths were added, these could be found on the CCC highways maps. It was suggested an extra copy was printed for inside the Reading Room, to complement the historic maps. Everyone congratulated the Parishioner for her efforts.   
4. Public comments and questions – A Parishioner spoke on his report on flooding (in the meeting documents). He had sent it to CCC Flood Risk Officer and had met with him – Brian Heffernan. The Parishioner urged the PC to do more. Brian Heffernan had contacted Cllr Vidler, and asked some questions, which he would report on in the main meeting. 

Cllr Vidler thanked those that attended, and closed the APM at 7.55pm.


Signed………………………………………………………………18th July 2022
Cllr Vidler
